

Friday, 10th September 2021 Welcome

Welcome back to all our children and families and a special welcome to our new reception children who have settled in so well.

Today, we are sending home our annual information and consent form packs. There are many forms that need signing and returning and we appreciate your time in completing and returning these. Please see the list on the back of the letter for all the information included.

Congratulations

Congratulations to Miss Williams who got married over the holidays to Mr Tennant, we wish them both a very happy future together.



Church of England

A reminder of the changes in class teachers and should any parent need to contact a class teacher please use the class email address and they will get back to you as soon as they can, although this may take some time if there are lots of emails to answer and they are teaching as well.

Willow Class teacher is Mrs Burns willowclass@stansfieldhall.rochdale.sch.uk

Sycamore Class teacher is Mr Claxton

Sycamoreclass@stansfieldhall.rochdale.sch.uk

Maple Class teacher is Miss Barrett

Mapleclass@stnasfieldhall.rochdale.sch.uk

Elm Class teacher is Mrs McHale

Elmclass@stansfieldhall.rochdale.sch.uk

Birch Class teacher is Mr Britner

Birchclass@stansfieldhall.rochdale.sch.uk

As ever if you need any support please ask on the <u>Earlyhelp@stansfieldhall.rochdale.sch.uk</u> or ask Mr Walthall, Mrs Lane or Mrs Tennant (Miss Williams) on the gate in a morning. If your concern is around Special Educational Needs then our SENCo can be emailed on SEND@stansfieldhalll.rochdale.sch.uk

School Dinners

School meals now cost £2.40 a day, £12 a week so please send cash into school on Monday mornings if you have not already paid by bank transfer.





Info packs

In the packs are -

- A term date card
- An information form
- A photograph form
- A local trips form
- Online free school meals application
- Meal pattern form
- Home school agreement
- Curriculum plan
- · Class letter.

Please return all items on coloured paper.

Jewellery

Reminder, only watches and a single, plain gold or silver stud earring (in each ear) should be worn at school. Earrings must be removed for PE. This is for the safety of all our children.

Harvest

On Thursday, 23rd
September, we hope to
go to St James' Church
Calderbrook for our
annual Harvest Service.
We will be collecting
tinned and packet food
during the week which
will be donated to
Sanctuary Trust. Due
to the COVID rules we
will not be able to invite
parents to this service.

COVID-19

Following public health guidance we will still be reducing the risk of exposing staff and the general public to the virus and therefore not having any large gatherings of parents in school at this time. We are trying to make things as normal as possible in school but still need everyone to get a test if they have symptoms.

Governing Board

Full Governors meeting at 5pm on Thursday 21st October.

After School Club

Thank you to everyone who has managed the changes for the new system so well. Please contact us if you are unsure how it works.

WEEK 1 Next Week's Menu...

DUE TO SUPPLY CHAIN PRESSURES THESE MEALS
MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

Monday

Crispy Crumb Fish Fingers, Seasonal Vegetables & Potatoes

Creamy Rice Pudding with Preserve

Tuesday

Marinated Hot Roll & Side of Vegetables

Banoffee Pie

<u>Wednesday</u>

Beef Lasagne, Mixed Leaf Salad & Baked Focaccia

Iced Fruit Smoothie & Fruit Salsa

Thursday

Home-made Savoury Filled Pie, Seasonal Vegetables &

Black Forest Fresh Cream Slice

Friday

Italian Inspired Cheese and Tomato Pizza, Seasoned Wedges & Corn

Raspberry & Oat Cheesecake



Methodist Schools

